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Meeting Notes 

 
Welcoming speeches and wishes to all participants (see attachment 2 -List of Participants) 
to have a successful meeting were made by: 
 

- Mr. Sergiu Palihovici, Minister of Environment  
- Mr. Octavian Grama, Deputy Minister of Health 
- Mr. Henno Putnik, Representative of the EU Delegation to the Republic of Moldova 
- Ms. Giger Simone Petra,  Director of Cooperation, Swiss Cooperation Office  
- Mr. Peep Mardiste, EU Water Initiative Programme Coordinator, UNECE 
-  Mr. Alexander Martusevich, OECD/EAP Task Force  

 
Agenda of the meeting (see Annex 1) was approved by the participants representing 
government ministries and agencies, water NGOs and expert community, EU Delegation to 
Moldova and bilateral donors, as well as international organisations. (list of participants see 
in Annex 2).  Overall, more than 55 people attended the joint meeting.  

Presentations made at the meeting were followed by questions & answers (Q&A) and policy 
discussion. Key points of the policy discussion were as follows: 

The participants welcomed the recent progress in implementing and improving water policy 
in Moldova, including the adoption of the national Strategy for WSS, extension of ANRE’s 
mandate to WSS and adoption of a new Methodology for WSS tariff setting, as well as the 
significant progress achieved in the preparation of the National Programme on implementing 
national targets under the Protocol on Water and Health. 

Ministry of Environment appreciated the draft Final report on domestic financial support 
mechanisms for WSS prepared by the OECD/EAP Task Force to inform the policy dialogue 
meeting. Inter alia, it helped the ministry to recognise the need of developing its capacity in 
financial and budget planning so that to improve the quality of plans and cost-
effectiveness of spending public funds (including the National Environmental Fund (NEF) run 
by the MoEnv). It is important as from 2016 on, the NEF will be part of the mid-term 
expenditure budget (a rolling 3-year budget) and ministry staff needs to be trained on how to 
prepare such plans.  

Several participants of the meeting highlighted that the existing problems with the supply 
side support mechanisms identified in the OECD report (e.g. related to the planning process 
in, and performance of, the NEF) reduced cost-effectiveness of spending from the fund and 
limited the number of beneficiaries leaving many requests unsatisfied and generating 
disappointment on the side of population affected. Allocation of funds should be based on 
objective criteria rather than on discretions or political favouritism. 

Concerning the selection between scenarios outlined in the report and aimed at improving 
domestic financial support mechanisms for WSS, it was stressed by the participants that the 
choice should be made by local stakeholders on the ground of feasibility and political 
acceptability of scenarios, taking into account local context (including the demographic 
trend) and traditions of the country. The report outlined directions and opened the window for 
a heavy and important work that would have to be done by local stakeholders, including 
politicians and decision-makers.  

Concerning the economic (tariff) regulation of the water sector it was stressed that first steps 
in right direction should be complemented by additional measures towards creating a sound 
regulatory system, including (a) the possibility of selecting also other tariff formula than the 
present volumetric tariff (such as two-tier tariff or increasing block tariff); (b) addressing 
some technical weaknesses of the methodology; and most importantly, (c) integration social 
dimension in the economic regulatory system involving the economic regulator (ANRE) as 
well as other key players (ministries of social affairs, of regional development, of finance, 
operators and local public administrations) and their interaction so that to ensure a right 
balance between key policy objectives: financial sustainability of operators (full cost 
recovery); and access to affordable water and sanitation for all.  



  
 

The second part of the meeting focused on the overview of the progress achieved to date 
under the project «Implementation of Targets under the Protocol on Water and Health in the 
Republic of Moldova» and on the work to be completed by the end of 2015. 

Following the discussion the participants of the meeting have adopted the following 
conclusions and recommendations: 

The NPD Coordination council: 
 
1. Generally approved conclusions and recommendations of the draft Final report on the 
project «Improving domestic financial support mechanisms in the water and sanitation sector 
in Moldova»; and recommended: 

- by 12 June, 2015, to submit eventual additional comments  in writing to the Ministry of 
Environment (to Ms. Tronza).  

- Finalise the report and disseminate it among members of the NPD Coordination Council by 
01 October, 2015.  

2.  Recommended to the Ministry of environment to kindly ask the OECED EAP Task Force 
and (or) donors to consider the possibility to support the following project s aimed at the 
implementation of some recommendations of the report, namely:  

- Completion of the work launched by UNECE and SDC on revising design and construction 
standards and norms related to small-scale WSS systems  (with installed capacity up to 200 
m3/day, or in settlements with population below 5000 people); 

-  Training staff in the Ministry of Environment in financial and budget planning in the 
framework of the budget process (annual and mid-term expenditure budgets); 

-  to elaborate in a greater level of details the recommendation on integrating the social 
dimension in the national system of economic (tariff) regulation of the WSS sector, including 
the ability-to-pay (affordability)  and willingness-to-pay assessment, as well as the estimation 
of the demand for extra public subsidies targeted at vulnerable households in relation to tariff 
increases. 

 
Steering Committee of the Protocol on Water and Health Project: 
1. Took note of the progress made under the project in 2014 as well as the substantive and 
financial official reports submitted by UNECE. 

2. Endorsed draft National Programme on implementing national targets under the Protocol 
on Water and Health, including the draft Action Plan and draft financial mobilization strategy 
as well as the revised targets under the Protocol, requested the participants to provide 
comments to the draft Programme by 12 June 2015 and recommended to subsequently 
submit the draft National Programme for the official government approval procedure. 

3. Approved a number of possible topics for the trainings to be conducted for building the 
institutional capacities of the Apa-Canal Operators and Water Users Associations. 

4. Recommended the consultative group to continue working in order to finalize the 
normative documents under development by July 2015, including with support of OECD EAP 
Task Force as appropriate, and recommended the relevant ministries to undertake official 
approval procedure once the documents are finalized. 

5. Commended the National Center for Public Health and the NGO Eco-Tiras for the 
successful completion of different activities under the Clearing House and public awareness 
raising campaigns conducted since the fourth meeting of the Steering Committee and 
planned for 2015. 

6. Endorsed the results of the SDC-UNECE project “Applying Equitable Access Score-card 
in Moldova” and discussed the way forward. 

7. Approved the workplan of the project under its eight outputs until 31 December 2015.  
  


